Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
National Capital Region
DIVISION OF CITY SCHOOLS
City of Mandaluyong

Tel. no. 533-60-85 Fax. no.532-71-17
E-Mail Address: depedmandaluyonay@amail.com
Official Website: depedmandaluyong.wordpress.com

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

TO: OIC, Asst. Schools Division Superintendent
Education Program Supervisors/District Supervisors
Principals, Public and Private Elementary and Secondary Schools

Date: December 10, 2013

Attached is a communication letter from Dr. John D. De Guzman, DBA, Ph.D.,
Council Scout Executive re: Familiarization and get Together Party on
December 13, 2013, Friday, 1:30 P.M. at the Mandaluyong Elementary School.

School principals are advised to send their School BSP Scouters to attend the
said activity. It is expected that necessary arrangement shall be done to avoid further
disruption of classes.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

For:

EVANGELINE P. LADINES
Officer-In-Charge
Schools Division Superintendent

By:

ERDEL A G. DIAZ
Educati rogram Suﬁ\érv_\gsor
Officer-In-Charge of the Division




Boy Scouts of the Philippines
City of Mandaluyong Council

Mandaluyong Elementary School
Rev.Aglipay St. City of Mandaluyong
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TO: ALL UNIT LEADER CONCERN H7H3¢

THRU: THE PRIVATE AND PUBLIC INSTITUTIONAL HEADS

FR: COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVE

RE: FAMILIARIZATION AND GET TOGETHER PARTY

In order to better service the public youth in the vicinity of the City a

familiarization party is hereby organized.

Date : December 13, 2013 (Friday)

Time : 1:30 — 5:00 pm inclusive

Location : MES Social Hall, Aglipay Street,
Mandaluyong City

Attire : Casual

Person Involved : All scouters involved in the
Youth Development

Damage : None

We hope you can find time to be with us and enjoy the afternoon.

(Qg) ¥
DR. JOHR D. DE GUZI :

Council Scqut Executive

A, Ph.D.
REX A. ADO
BSP DEP-Ed Coordinator

DR. EVANGELINE P. LADINES
OIC School Division Superintendent




